
Sayyid Al-Hakeem expresses condolences to education faculty, Basrah

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, expressed condolences to the

education faculty after the departure of 13 tutors in a traffic accident in Basrah on

21/11/2023.

In a statement by His Eminence: "We express our condolences with the Ministry of Education and

the educational community in Iraq, particularly in Basra, for the tragic loss of 13 of its

members, including teachers and staff of the Ibrahimi School, along with some of their children

in a regrettable traffic accident in the Safwan district.”

His Eminence prayed to the Almighty to embrace the souls of the departed with His vast mercy

and to grant healing and well-being to those affected. With heartfelt sympathies go out to

their families, and implored Allah, the Exalted, to grant them patience and comfort during this

difficult time.


